NOTICES for  Autumn Synod - 16 September 2017
The Venue today – Has a loop system in between the 2 pillars where you can use the ‘T’ setting. There are signed toilets on both levels we are using today. 
At lunchtime please move to the chairs and tables outside here and in the Foyer. There are also seats on the water front and the café off the Foyer is open until 3.30pm. 
First Aiders are available during the day please see a steward if you need one.
Spring Synod will be held on Saturday 28 April at Northgate High School, Dereham. 
All written reports should be with Jennie Harris before Easter please, if at all possible.

Could Members of Synod please fill in their attendance slips.  These will be collected later.

We had a collection for All We Can at our spring Synod which amounted to £489. Thank you to all those that were so generous to this very worthy cause.
We have a lot of very interesting stalls in the Foyer downstairs. Please do find time to visit them during the day.

Circuit boxes - Would Superintendents please check their Circuit boxes which are the back of the Auditorium. These should be emptied at the end of the afternoon session. If you would like Electronic copies of anything in the boxes please email me or if appropriate go to the Methodist Church website www.methodist.org.uk and search under the title of the publication.
Supernumerary Ministers can obtain a claim form for their expenses from the Assistant Synod Secretary and either return it to her today or post it to the Treasurer, Shaun Cushion.
Could I remind Senior Circuit Stewards please that copies of all Circuit Plans and Directories should be sent to the District Chair, the District Administrator and the Synod Secretary please.

District Directory 
Amendment sheets are with the papers today. Any further amendments or changes that occur during the year, should be sent to the District Administrator – Alison Travis please. 
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
On the 25 May 2018, the new GDPR will come into force.  Its aim is to bring the current data protection legislation into the modern digital age.
One of the changes introduced by GDPR surrounds consent, where by the time the next District directory is produced, it will be necessary to obtain written consent from individuals for their personal data to be included in the directory. 
TMCP have produced an article on their website which provides more information: http://tmcp.org.uk/news-hub/local-church-circuit-and-district-directories-data-collection Please keep referring to the TMCP website as more help and guidance will be added before the introduction of the GDPR. www.tmcp.org.uk 
The National Youth Conference, 3generate is from 24th to 26th November this year at Pontins, Southport - the new LARGER venue! The District has had a very good response this year and has agreed to fund all the 11 young people that wanted to go. There were also others who expressed an interest after all the tickets had gone. Make sure that if you have youngsters who would like to go next year that you contact the Synod Secretary early next year, to book one of the district funded places. 
